Minutes from the May 2, 2003 Student Technology Fee Committee meeting are as follows:

In Attendance: Committee members - Mike Asoodeh, Donna Methvien, Bea Baldwin, Brad O’Hara, Adi Karisik, Jeremy Price, Brent Montelius, Jason Thomas and Lauren Faraone.  Also in attendance were Ashley McKee, Erik Johansen and Rosalyn Chauvin.

The meeting began at 3:00 p.m. 

Ashley McKee was introduced as the incoming SGA President.

· The April 4th meeting minutes were reviewed. A motion was made by Adi Karisik to approve the minutes.   Lauren Faraone seconded the motion.  The vote was 9-0 in favor of approving this motion.
· Report on Action Items:
· North Campus Software – Dr. Asoodeh reported that he spoke with Dr. Barbara Allen about the possibility of purchasing additional software licenses for the 24 hour lab.  Dr. Allen indicated that it is not needed in any other location than North Campus.

· Lab Data - Dr. Asoodeh reported that he is unable to provide the data he previously spoke about because of a problem with the Express Metrix software.  The problem is being addressed and he will provide the data when it is available.

· STF budget hearing - Dr. Asoodeh reported that the meeting with the Vice Presidents to present the 2003-2004 budget has been scheduled for Friday, May 9, 2003.

· Surplus Computer Proposals - Donna Methvien reported that one proposal was received and that the subcommittee recommended disapproval of the proposal.  Action Item:  Dr. Asoodeh will issue a Request for Proposals to help clear out the remaining Surplus Computer Inventory.

· 2003-2004 Budget – Dr. Asoodeh presented the 2003-2004 budget to the committee. He explained the changes made from the original draft. The budget totals $1,750,000.  A recommendation was made by Jeremy Price to approve the budget, Adi Karisik seconded the motion.  The vote was 9-0 in favor of approving this motion.

The funding allocated for eChoices will not be spent until Ms. Dorothy Burton, Mr. Ken Ridgedell and Dr. Frances Wood provide assurance to the committee of their joint agreement for this need.  Action Item:  Dr. Asoodeh will contact the three individuals to obtain this assurance.
· Lee Hall – Donna Methvien reported on a request to move the Lee Hall computer lab from its current location to one with more space in the center of the complex.  Adi Karisik made a motion to approve this move and the cost associated with it.  Bea Baldwin seconded the motion.  The vote was 9-0 in favor of approving the motion. Action Item:  Donna Methvien will work with Housing to plan for and complete this move.

· Cardinal Newman Hall - Dr. O’Hara made a recommendation that we approve $10,000 to fund the equipment and supplies necessary to provide Internet access to the residence rooms in Cardinal Newman.  The work needs to be complete by the time the residents return for the beginning of the Fall semester.  Adi Karisik made a motion to approve this recommendation.  Lauren Faraone seconded the motion.  The vote was 9-0 in favor of approving the motion.  Action Item:  Donna Methvien will work with our Network staff to prepare the equipment and supplies PRs and ensure that the project is completed by August 15.

Jeremy Price made a recommendation that we look into providing computers to the residents of Cardinal Newman from the surplus computer inventory.  Action Item:  Dr. Asoodeh will work with Dr. O’Hara, Honors and Housing to determine the possibilities concerning this recommendation.
· A motion to adjourn was made by Jeremy Price and seconded by Lauren Faraone. The meeting was adjourned at 3:50 p.m. 

· Next meeting – The next meeting will be held during the summer semester.  Rosalyn Chauvin will coordinate a date and time.
